Meconopsis Group – May 2002


Meconopsis Group
Group Co-ordinator: Dr. Evelyn Stevens, The Linns, Sheriffmuir, Dunblane, Perthshire, FK15 0LP

Tel./fax. 01786 822295 Email: Ievelinns@btinternet.com

Early May 2002

Dear Member,

Next meeting
It appears that the plants might well flower rather earlier this year, so we have moved the date of the next meeting of the Group forward from June 8th to Sunday 26th May. It will be held at our Identification Trial Beds in the Nursery at the Royal Botanic Garden Edinburgh, 10am to 3.30pm. Please contact me if you need instructions on how to get there. At the meeting in February, members decided that we should allow the whole day for this meeting in order to give plenty of time to examine the plants at leisure and to make any appropriate decisions on confirmation of names, to consider further clones for naming and to study the plants in the Seed-raised trial.

We will have a 50:50 plant sale to boost Group funds, and also to give an opportunity to make plants available to members. So please bring along plants for this purpose.

As usual, coffee will be provided, but please bring your own picnic lunch. If the weather is inclement, we can take shelter in the potting sheds.

Report of Feb. 2002 meeting.
  I enclose a report of the last meeting of the Group, held in February. We think we have made considerable progress in our primary aim to sort out the identity and naming of the big perennial blue poppies and the purpose of this meeting was in large measure to be a resume of the work so far.

M. ‘Lingholm' Fact-sheet   As agreed at the last meeting, we have now prepared and had printed a good-quality coloured fact-sheet on Meconopsis ‘Lingholm’ (Fertile Blue Group) with the view to publicising the recommended name, together with a description, of this widely available cultivar as part of its “launch” (see Feb. Meeting report). We enclose a copy for those to whom we believe it appropriate and hope that you will be able to display it and use it to “spread the word”. If you do not receive a copy and could use one or more, please let me know. It will also be available at the meeting at RBGE for use by those who can use it to further our publicizing aims.

“Meconopsis-rich" gardens visits Group members again intimated a wish to have the opportunity to visit “Meconopsis-rich gardens”. This day has been arranged for Saturday 25th May. A sheet is enclosed with details.

Subscriptions  In order to cut down on unnecessary costs and work, the Committee feel the time has come to tidy our membership list - so far we have given people the benefit of the doubt! Unless we send you complimentary copies of communications (indicated this time, by C on the label), in January 2003 the names of those who have not subscribed during 2002 will be deleted. In future, as from 2003, for your convenience, when we send out reminders, we will indicate to you individually whether we have received your subscription.

Seed Exchange   We will run the Seed Exchange again this year. Please send seed to Jim Jermyn, Fertile Hall, Eyemouth, Berwickshire TD14 5TZ by 31st October.

Finally, we hope to see you on May 26th. For overseas members, we apologise for the short notice, if you cannot come to this meeting, but will be in Scotland at some other time, our Chairman, John Mitchell, at RBGE, hopes to be able to arrange for you to visit the Trial Bed, should you apply to him (Tel. 0131 552 7171).

Yours sincerely,

Evelyn Stevens

#…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..

If appropriate, please return the slip below, together with your subscription for 2002

I/We (name(s)
……………………………………………wish to continue membership of the Meconopsis Group.

I/we enclose my/our subscription for2002 (Due date 1st Jan. Amount for both single & family membership: £5

British members, £7 Europe, & £10 for rest of world. Cheques payable to the Meconopsis Group)

Argyll PA3O 8HT Tel/Fax 01546 602 091

